2018 July Executive Board Meeting Minutes
Friday, July 27, 2018, 12:00 pm EST

Members Present: Ann Symons, Jen Maguire-Wright, Cat Walker, Lisa Johnston, Ann Moore, Ana Elisa de Campos Salles, Liz DeCoster, David Isaak, Sukrit Goswami, Megan Drake, Casey McCoy
1. Call to Order
Ana Elisa called the meeting to order at 12 o’clock

2. Approval of Agenda & Minutes
The agenda for the July 2018 Executive Board Meeting was approved. 
The minutes of June 2018 Executive Board Meeting were approved after following corrections:
1. Corrected Megan Drake’s name. 
2. Corrected Dale McNeal name

3. Treasurer’s Report and Budget
Liz provided her monthly update on the Round Table’s finances. (Report attached)

4. GLBTRT Councilor Report
Ann S reported that she is still waiting for ALA to put up result of all action items. 
Ann S reported that the council will be voting electronically on the meeting room interpretation rescinding issue. IFC is working on drafting the new language for the meeting room interpretation. 
Motion: Ann S moved that GLBTRT support the vote in favor of meeting room rescinding. Ana Elisa seconded the motion, and motion carried unanimously.
Ann S. mentioned that the resolution on the gender neutral bathroom met our expectations. Council passed our recommendations with a minor amendment. The council changed “all bathrooms should be gender neutral” to “appropriate amount of bathrooms should be gender neutral”. 
Ann S. also suggested that moving forward, we should work on resolutions in advance.

5. GLBTRT Representatives Review
Ana Elisa suggested that it should be updated as soon as possible, because some items are two years old. After some discussion, it was determined that Ana Elisa will be sending out an email in order to update the page.
Supporting Information: http://www.ala.org/rt/glbtrt/about/representatives



6. T-Shirt Sales Debriefing
Casey McCoy briefed the board on the T-shirt sales. All our extra shirts are at the ALA office. 
The executive board was informed that due to late delivery of the t-shirts in New Orleans, the company sent us a $200 voucher that never expires. The board appreciates this gesture very much. 

7. Procedure Manual Assignments
Ana Elisa led the discussion on the procedure manuals. 
· New Google Site
· Old Procedure Manual
· GLBTRT Leadership Responsibilities (link to this in the old Procedure Manual)

David mentioned that he believes there is no “DAL” (Director at Large) section in the manual. David volunteered to create DAL section. 
Jen will take a stab at “Past chair & Chair” section along with Ana Elisa.
Megan will take lead on “Incoming Chair” section. Ana Elisa will be assisting Meg as well.
Sukrit will be in charge of “Secretary” section. 
Liz will take care of “Treasurer” section. 
Ann Symons will be in charge of “Councilor” section. 
It was discussed that a simple word document with bullet points will be fine. 
We would like to finish this project within next six months.
We can start sharing these documents amongst ourselves. Once we are comfortable with the result, we can send these documents to Amelia, who is the chair of web committee. 

8. Planning for GLBTRT Social in Seattle, MW 2019
Ann S. will be reaching out to Dale McNeill to get more information on a few options we have, and also for the contact information for Seattle midwinter. The board agreed that Dale can be given responsibility to have this arranged for us. 

9. Banned Books Week Postcards
[bookmark: _GoBack]Ana Elisa reported that Office of Intellectual Freedom is offering us to piggy back on their post cards for banned book week. They can give us a template and we can design it the way we want. The board likes the idea, but the banned book is coming up in September, so maybe we should plan this for next year. The board discussed that we can have advocacy committee look into this for next year. It was also suggested that we can use these post cards for advocacy purpose even after the banned books week.
It was mentioned that it could be an interesting give away during Stonewall Awards. Board voted that we are out for this year.  



10. Travel Stipend for Stonewall Award Winners
A lively discussion took place regarding offering a travel stipend for Stonewall Book Awards winners. It was suggested that we offer a hardship stipend. There was general consensus on the board to proceed with looking into this. This was discussed that it is for up to four potential awards. 

11. GLBTRT Resolution for Midwinter
Ann Symons stated that she is happy to take the lead on making sure that GLBT is clearly a part of EDI. Previously Matt Ciszek volunteered to do so, but he is not on the board now, hence Ann S. volunteered. 

12. Announcements/Adjournment
It was decided that we will add forming a 50th anniversary golden jubilee committee on the next month’s agenda. 

The meeting was adjourned at 1:15 PM.
